
 
 
 

 
 

CONNECTICUT PROBATE ASSEMBLY 
 

 
Regular Meeting of the 

Continuing Education Committee  
 

Wednesday, February 19, 2025 
 
 

MINUTES 
 
 
Present: Judges Michael Brandt; Evelyn Daly; Mark DeGennaro; Barbara Gardner 
Riordan; Jeannine Lewis, Chair; PCA Deputy Director of External Affairs Evan Brunetti; 
and PCA Attorney Zachary King 
 
The meeting was called to order at 9:48 a.m. 
 
Judge Lewis thanked Judge Gardner Riordan for her years of active service on the 
Continuing Education Committee.  She will be missed when she retires in March of 
2025. 
 
Judge Gardner Riordan made a motion to approve the minutes of the December 18, 
2024 meeting which was seconded by Judge DeGennaro.  The minutes were approved 
by vote of the members with abstentions by Judges Daly and Steck. 
 
The members discussed educational topics for seminars in 2025. 
 
Judge Gardner Riordan made a motion to adjourn which was seconded by Judge Daly.  
The meeting was adjourned by vote of all members at 11:00 a.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Hon. Jeannine Lewis 
Committee Chair 
 


